URSUS Cataloging Standards Committee

October 12, 2012   /    10:00 a.m. – 2:30 p.m.

Bangor Public Library Board Room

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 10:15 a.m. by Chair, Lynn Wilcox.

Present: Lynn Wilcox (LAW), Lanny Lumbert (USM), Mary Saunders (MSL), Sharon Fitzgerald (ORO), Peggi Loveless (UMA), Gretchen Brissette (UMPI), Bryce Cundick (UMF), Elizabeth Phipps (USM), Julie Olson (LLR), Venice Bayrd (InfoNet), Alisia Revitt (InfoNet)

Polycom and/or telephone: Angelynn King (UMA), Katie Donahue (UMFK) 

Absent: Judie Leighton (BPL)

Gretchen Brissette (UMPI) was assigned as Secretary for this meeting.

Approval of the minutes from June 1, 2012:The minutes of the June 2012 meeting were approved virtually previous to this meeting.Recommended by the Cataloging Standards Committee that all committees post their minutes on the Library Support page.

1) Reclamation (what went right, what participants may have done differently, advice for those of us to follow)  (Sharon)

Sharon: Positives -- 001s overlayed correctly so process went smoothly Communications were solid using teleconferencing, Google group, email, etc.  Participants followed through and made the reclamation a high priority.
Benefits -- Perspective from MSCS grant team Updates/corrections of OCLC numbers in URSUS and OCLC records for all of the grant partner libraries (in URSUS and the other partners' ILS catalogs) mean that data for the same titles/001s can now be more accurately compared among the partners, with the OCLC catalog, and with other systems such as Hathi Trust digital holdings. Example, using corrected 001s as the match point, we have submitted item-level data including circulation statistics from all partner library ILSs to OCLC, and received record reports in return with additional data for analysis across the group.
Do different? : Avoid exceptions as much as possible (eg. MEML, GPO 7.5 map series records) OR document exceptions thoroughly, inventory and weed collection before reclamation.
Follow Up: Ursus Duplicates list due to reclamation reloading of OCLC numbers /processing  (all UMS participants) GPO map series – adding holdings in OCLC manually as too many records for any OCLC  computer algorithm.
MAC: reclamation duplicates; Sharon can be contacted with any procedural questions.
ORO: GPO records are the major time consumer (30%) along with Early American series; 4-5

minutes per record is the average

OCLC # should only be in URSUS once; if there is duplicate OCLC # :

          1) resolve according to UMS Standards policy on duplicates if criteria outline fits.

          2)Reclamation created a “new” category: bibliographic records describing different entities containing the same  OCLC numbers in the 001. A)search OCLC to find correct OCLC master record number for title and correct 001. B)OR - add “rcl” to the OCLC # Venice to check that “rcl” has not been used in another capacity.
ORO and LAW Library will de-dupe MAC reclamation duplicates.

Reclamation documentation to be added to our Policy Manual (Sharon)


GOAL:  get as many OCLC #’s as possible in place for shared collection development
ORO:  As indicated earlier, has 6500 GPO records that have no OCLC #’s that could not be addressed by the reclamation (from loads in roughly 1993-1994)
2)Webpac interface changes (Sharon, Bryce, MaineInfonet)

LAW: Ref staff would like to see the LC call # in the drop down menu

Depending on browser, Ursus headers do not display or the drop-down menu doesn’t show (Libraries & research tools etc)

Lynn sent a list to James of older problems that still exist from the past

ORO: need to get used to it but reception generally very positive to clean structure
Scoping not working in new interface; still works in Millennium?

Webpac issues should be submitted thru the ticket system; individual ticket for each problem/concern 

The Webpac Committee considers themselves disbanded until needed again (possible Phase 2?)

3)Update on Mariner subject list progress (Katie, Lynn, Lanny)

Fogler interface problem has been resolved.  Subject list is ready to go. Now moving to the genre list.  

Will be reviewing lists in May & December. 

4) Change policy regarding restricted databases notification for UMaine Libraries

 Current policy (http://libraries.maine.edu/support/support/Departments/Cataloging/policy/manual3.asp?Section=6&Subsection1=E)
 "A5. For all database additions, please send a message to the URSUS mailing list to notify MIN staff, library contacts and the Mariner Subject Committee of newest database additions. Please designate if the database is a free resource: this will allow libraries to decide whether to add their library to the record. Mariner Subject Committee member(s) will review subject heading assignments and contact contributing library with any suggested revisions."  (See attached item with revised changes)
Change to: Announce freely available and System/Statewide databases on Ursus listserv. 

 Libraries do not want to be notified about restricted databases.
Tim Pellett needs to know when any database is added to URSUS &/or Mariner.  Send him a ticket.

Update from Lynn (10/15/12): Tim automatically receives a notification if a database is added to the

Mariner Index and Database Staff Interface. Tim already adds the System wide or Statewide databases to Mariner and then sends out an announcement to the Ursus ListServ. 

If freely available, this should be sent by the library that adds the database. 
UMO catalogs System/Statewide databases. Tim keys System/Statewide record for Mariner without subject headings.
5)MaineInfonet update (Venice)

2011 1.2 released in August (Upgrade from 2009B); everything seems to running smoothly

Wordpress (new InfoNet website) – compatible with UM system; should happen aroundJan 2013

Will be migrating from Library Support to the new site; there will be a mock-up phase to begin 

with; Library Support will be decommissioned after the migration

SerSol  & Marcive load notification is to be sent to specific list of staff ; authorities came thru about 1-1 ½ weeks (?) ago (notice will come from Tim or Albie)

6)Feedback from Director’s meeting and where we go from here regarding best practices/Begin plan for retreat at the College of the Atlantic/ What training people would like or what they'd like to know more about

This had been recommended by the Director’s that we go to College of the Atlantic on a retreat.  Why not a UMaine Campus?Updated Answer from Chair (10/15/2012): College of the Atlantic was chosen as the least expensive option (costs researched by the Reference Committee) and was intentionally not held on a UMaine campus so one could truly be "away" from day to day duties.Laurie Macwhinnie,                        Head of Reference Services UMF, is willing to answer any other questions about Reference Committee retreat.
Hold retreat in late June or early July.   

What will be on the agenda?  (RDA implementation; Digital Commons; Exploration/Explanation of coding cross over to MaineCat (Display, circulation, requestor options etc.) ; Millennium statistics.
Lynn to go back to the Director’s for clarification of who attends the retreat?
Cataloging Standards Committee recommends that all Technical Service staff attends this retreat. Updated Answer from Chair (10/15/2012): The Dean of Libraries has to sign off on the conference contract etc. so BEFORE we book the conference time we should submit Who, What and When. 
7)RDA implementation locally and nationally (Elizabeth)

Elizabeth will send links; she has attended a webinar (RDA toolkit essentials) and conference (NE Chapter of Music Library Association; Elizabeth will send links from this conference) on RDA; 

implementation is March 31, 2013.

Rdatoolkit.org (website); webinar slides are there; can each get a free trial (suggested to do in early 2013 before the implementation; cost info is also on the website

What is FRBR? (EP will send links for this also) 

Can the system purchase the RDA Toolkit?

RDA, FRBR and related topics should be a standing item on our agenda; also part of the retreat

Authorities are in 2 phases (Phase 1 BSLW is not implementing; BSLW will implement Phase 2)

8)OCLC connexion client upgrade (what’s new and good?)No discussion

What are we doing at our libraries that is new or different?

LLR has 2 new catalogers (also Ref.)
 AUG – have 2 professional librarians now (Ref, outreach, BI’s; head of off-campus library services 

PI – temp library clerk while GB out for hip surgery (able to keep for a while); digitizing obituaries

FAR – Janet going into phased retirement; cannot be replace until she’s completely retired

MaineInfoNet – (Venice) website project; new e-reserves system coming online 12/15/12 (will probably

replace docutek); (Alisia) 7 new SOLAR libraries coming on board – Lubec & Ellsworth by the 

end of the month)

USM – new acting president and Provost; USM is considering a patron driven acquisitions  there is a focus on Special Collections Cataloging with the Kazon collection (American politics from 

Thomas Paine to early 1970’s); going to start on Albert Howard’s collection; 

LAW – Former director to Wake Forest University School of Law, Christine Hepler is Interim Director; ipads, iphones, notebooks, wireless, major weeding

MSL – book budget has been slashed; cataloging town comprehensive plans from State Planning Office; maps; 

ORO – redefined LAI postion: half-time repair & half-time digitization employee (filled in late July 2012); ecollections for books – now managing increasing numbers primarily using Serials Solutions
For monographs as well as serials; Digital Commons (thesis & dissertations) – 2012 will be in 

DC only; thru 2011 Digital Commons and Legacy)

FK- Reference collection weeded – majority went to stacks; cataloging fiche; all Spec.Coll; 

digitizing student papers

Is it time to consider revisiting and cleaning up Ursus coding? (for example the initials table is full) Yes

NEXT MEETING:  February 8, 2013
